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The Saugus Board of Selectmen met on September 11, 2007 at 7:30 PM in the Town Hall Auditorium, 298 Central Street. Present were: Selectmen Stephen Horlick, Michael Kelleher, Michael Serino and the Chairman Peter Rossetti Jr. The Town Manager Andrew Bisignani was also present. Ms. Fasano was not present due to this being the 1st anniversary of her mother’s passing.

The Board held a moment of silence in observance of 9/11 and for the two firefighters that lost their lives at a restaurant fire.


The Chair said Ms. Fasano was unable to attend due to a personal issue and she requested the approval of minutes be held.

Correspondence
1.) Mr. Hoffman re: request to insert Article into Special Town Meeting Warrant.


The Chair said the Board has an opinion from Town Counsel.


Mr. Serino moved to insert the Article into the next Special Town Meeting Warrant. Vote: 4-0.

2.) Saugus Lions Club re: request to can on Town roadways.

Mr. Horlick moved to grant the request and to refer the correspondence to the file. Vote: 4-0.

3.) Knights of Columbus re: announcement of canning dates: Oct. 5, 6, 7, & 8.

Mr. Kelleher moved to approve and to place correspondence in the file. Vote: 4-0.

4.) “Carving for a Cure” re: request for banner announcing Jimmy Fund Event.

Mr. Kelleher moved to approve the banner request. Vote: 4-0.

5.) “Carving for a Cure” re: request for Special 1 day Beer & Wine License.

Mr. Serino said the background check was fine and all paperwork in order.


Mr. Serino moved to grant the Special 1 day Beer & Wine License for September 30, 2007 from 7:00 PM to 9:00 PM for event being held at Square One Mall. Vote: 4-0.

6.) Fox Hill Yacht Club re: request for change of manager to Dante DeFuria Jr.

Mr. DeFruria was present and gave his experience noting he has been a member of the club for 32 years. The Chair said his background check was fine.


Mr. Horlick moved to approve the request for change of manager to Dante DeFuria Jr. Vote: 4-0.

7.) Town Clerk re: request for appointment as Poll Workers.

Mr. Serino moved to appoint the attached list of additional Poll Workers as requested by the Town Clerk. Vote: 4-0.


The Chair said speaking of poll workers, this is an election day for Precincts 2, 6 & 10 and if anyone hasn’t voted yet, they still have about 20 minutes to do so. Mr. Horlick said Precincts 2 & 6 vote at the Veterans School and Precinct 10 at the ITAM.

8.) Collector / Treasurer re: Sewer Rate Relief Fund.

Mr. Kelleher asked the Manager to explain the request. The Manager said the request is from the Collector / Treasurer. Mr. Serino said because of obligation bonds for repair of I/I, if this is awarded, will go back to the Sewer Enterprise Account to help rate payers.


Mr. Serino moved the Board vote to sign the document. Vote: 4-0.

9.) Saugus Community Television, Inc. re: request for release of funds; and

10.)Saugus Community Television Inc. re: request for I-Net installation at 54-58 Essex St


Joseph Kennedy, President was present and explained requests. The Chair questioned the cost of I-Net installation in comparison to the library drop. Mr. Serino said Comcast is paying for it and asked what he is looking for from the Board. Mr. Kennedy explained he needs a formal request from the Board to Comcast.


Mr. Serino moved the Board vote to send request to Comcast for I-Net installation at 54 – 58 Essex Street. Vote: 4-0.


The Chair asked about request for release of funds and said they have released $195,000 so far. Mr. Kennedy said he would like the entire remaining funds, about $120,000 and explained his financial plan and to use the funds to install heating, build a new studio and for equipment. The Chair said he is also requesting future payments from Comcast be directly deposited with them. Mr. Horlick said when the Board was meeting with their attorney on this, he advised the Board hold a percentage for reserve and asked once he gets equipment to copy to the Board. Mr. Kennedy said his attorney & accountant will keep track of all. Mr. Horlick said Comcast advertises to help community projects and he mentioned it to Ms. Jarosz who will be looking into it.

Mr. Kelleher moved to table the 7:45 PM public hearing. Vote: 4-0.

Mr. Horlick asked about Town Hall equipment. Mr. Kennedy said upgrades in cameras and sound system and will add emergency management to broadcast emergencies. Mr. Serino asked Town Hall be top priority and said regarding the Graves Building, he hopes they are not paying for all the repairs. Mr. Kennedy explained each tenant will be responsible for their own space and utilities. Mr. Kelleher said so there is no confusion, that the money being discussed is 100% from Comcast for this use only and there is no tax dollars involved. Mr. Serino asked if the lease was signed. Mr. Kennedy said it is being reviewed by his counsel and Town Counsel. Mr. Serino asked length. Mr. Kennedy said 5 years with option for 5 if both parties mutually agree. Mr. Kelleher suggested if not renew lease they receive some reimbursement for repairs / upgrades spent. The Chair said Wakefield studio had a similar financial plan and it is successful and is the way to go and upgrades at the Town Hall will be done within 30 days and said the Board needs to sign the PEG Agreement voted 7/12/07 and explained.

Mr. Horlick moved the Board vote to release $75,000. The Chair said this is not Town money and can only be used for cable. Vote: 4-0.


The Chair said they are also requesting future payments from Comcast. Mr. Kelleher said to leave the request for a later date. The Chair said PEG is doing a wonderful job and have made great progress.


Mr. Horlick moved to reaffirm the vote of 7/12/07 and signed the agreement between PEG and the Board. Vote: 4-0.


Mr. Kelleher moved to take the 7:45 PM public hearing off the table. Vote: 4-0.

7:45
Starbucks, 352 Broadway, for Special Permit (S-2) for drive through window.

Attorney Richard Magnan, 320 Central Street was present Rick Salvo, Engineering Alliance, 194 Central St., Dave Oillet of Starbucks. Atty. Magnan explained request including location and said they meet all requirements of the By-Law. Mr. Salvo went over the site including access, parking By-Law compliance, lighting and landscaping, site plan review and Conservation. Mr. Kelleher said he did a thorough job and have satisfied the concerns raised by Inspectional Services and Fire Dept. and asked about restaurant next door if will be a like business, will it have a drive through window. Atty. Magnan said it will not have a drive through and stressed the configuration of drive through has no chance of back up on Rte. 1. Mr. Horlick asked about the prepayment of permits. Mr. Kelleher said that has been referenced in the past. Mr. Horlick asked about buffer zone. Joe Maillet of Regency Development was present and explained meetings with the neighbors as requested by Planning Board and showed the closest home and did receive a statement from the abutter as required by the Planning Board and has been active in the design of the buffer zone.

Any in favor or in opposition?
None.


Mr. Kelleher moved to close the hearing. Vote: 4-0.


Mr. Kelleher moved to grant the S-2 for drive through. (Discussion on hours of operation of drive through.) Mr. Serino added the following restrictions: hours of operation 6AM to 12; and must apply for Extended Hours of Operation Permit. Mr. Kelleher added: standard hours 7 days a week.

Roll call vote:
Mr. Horlick, yes; Mr. Kelleher, yes; Mr. Serino, yes; Mr. Rossetti, yes. Vote: 4-0.

 7:55
Pet Smart, 352 Broadway, for Special Permit (S-2) for pet care and pet sales.

Attorney Richard Magnan was present and explained site including location and submitted copy of authorization from MDC to apply for permits and gave status regarding the land swap with them. Atty. Magnan went over floor plan for pet sales and pet care and kennel. The Chair said the application shows a full range of services and asked if they would be offering all. Atty. Magnan said no veterinarian. The Chair asked about boarding facilities. Steve Healy, Pet Smart was present and explained. The Chair asked about noise issues. Mr. Healy said according to the study done it is non existent. Mr. Kelleher asked square footage of operation. Mr. Healy said typical location is 27,000 s.f. Andy Koch was present and said 24,216 s.f. Mr. Kelleher asked about entire building. Mr. Koch said 70,000 s.f. total. Mr. Serino asked hours of operation. Mr. Healy said 9 to 9PM Monday – Saturday and 10 AM to 6PM on Sunday. Mr. Horlick asked how large the pet hotel will be. Mr. Healy said they have no specifications on this location yet. Mr. Horlick said the Town has had problems in the past with places with sick animals and asked if they come from reputable breeders. Mr. Healy said yes and they comply with all regulations.
Any in favor or in opposition?
None.


Mr. Serino moved to close the hearing. Vote: 4-0.


Mr. Serino moved to grant the request for pet sales and pet care with condition: must meet all requirements of Inspectional Services; hours of operation Monday – Saturday 9AM to 9PM, Sunday 10 AM to 6PM; and land transfer must be completed.

Roll call vote:
Mr. Horlick, yes; Mr. Kelleher, yes; Mr. Serino, yes; Mr. Rossetti, yes. Vote: 4-0.

8:05
CVS, 1069 Broadway, for Special Permit (S-2) for drive through window.

Attorney Richard Magnan was present and explained site plan approval. Rick Williams, Hayes Engineering was present and explained wetlands, conservation on Wednesday and the Building Inspector sent updated recommendation indicating his concerns have been satisfied and Fire also has concerns satisfied and explained pharmacy drive through access ways / locations and parking. Mr. Kelleher asked if pick up serves 2 at a time. Atty. Magnan said no, 2 lanes. Mr. Kelleher asked if intension is one way traffic and to restrict to one way would not be an issue. Atty. Magnan said no. Mr. Horlick asked hours of operation. CVS Representative was present and said 24 hour. Mr. Horlick noted the By-Law. CVS said he understands. Mr. Horlick said they can grant 6AM to midnight and he can apply for extended hours of operation permit. The Chair asked if medication will be distributed by person. Atty. Magnan explained like a drive through bank tray. Mr. Kelleher asked about the hours stating pharmacy should be 24 hour. Atty. Magnan said they can request 6AM to 2AM and apply for permit later. Mr. Serino asked location of building. Atty. Magnan said new building. Mr. Serino asked about 2nd building on the lot. Atty. Magnan said it’s not identified on the plans at this time.

Any in favor or in opposition?
None.


Mr. Horlick moved to close the hearing. Vote: 4-0.


Mr. Horlick moved to grant the request for drive through pharmacy window with following conditions: must receive Building Inspector and Planning Board approval of plans and be in compliance with Planning Board and Conservation restrictions; hours of operation 6AM to 2AM, 7 days a week. Mr. Kelleher added: Must remain a one way with signs posted as long as the drive through exists.

Roll call vote:
Mr. Horlick, yes; Mr. Kelleher, yes; Mr. Serino, yes; Mr. Rossetti, yes. Vote: 4-0.


The Chairman announced the following:

- Founder’s Day was a great success.

- Congratulated Bob Davis and Jean Banks as Persons of the Year.

- Congratulated Donna Gould and her crew on an excellent job.

- Founder’s Day Road Race was held at Breakheart and was very successful.

- World Series Park Special Olympics was a success.  

- Today is Special Primary Election for Senate (Barrios’ seat)

- Congratulated the School Committee on opening day of schools.

- Wednesday the Board will meet with the Finance Committee.

- Board has advertised for Cemetery Commission deadline October 15.

- Next Board meeting 9/25/07.

- On Sept. 21st Saugus Public Library will have Ellen Burns event celebrating her as the most senior elected official in Mass.
Manager’s reports
- recommended the reappointment of Julie Mitchell and Glen Davis to the Youth & Recreation Commission.


Mr. Kelleher moved to confirm the reappointment of Julie Mitchell to the Youth & Recreation Commission. Vote: 4-0.


Mr. Serino moved to confirm the reappointment of Glen Davis to the Youth & Recreation Commission. Vote: 4-0.

- recommended the reappointment of Stephen Rich to the Historical Commission.


Mr. Horlick moved to confirm the reappointment of Stephen Rich to the Historical Commission. Vote: 4-0.

- said over several years there has been discussion regarding the area of Fellsway and Howard Street and water main work will be done on both sides of the road and will be digging up Main St. to Howard St. and will be resurfacing once complete by Thanksgiving. Mr. Kelleher thanked him and asked funding source. The Manager said MWRA water bond authorized by Town Meeting. Mr. Kelleher said it will be resurfaced. The Manager said yes, part of. Mr. Serino said that is a no interest loan. Mr. Horlick said it has been on the list for past 3 years and the islands will be done and said there is a storm drain collapsing in the area. The Manager said it will be addressed.
Member’s motions
Mr. Kelleher:
said he was the only member of the Board opposed to the override and now Youth & Rec., Senior Center and Library are open asked the Manager if he anticipates any further release of money. The Manager said he does not anticipate additional funds other than the GIC, if join, may be some. Mr. Kelleher said there has been talk about money for the library, Essex St. Station and Senior Center and asked what about Youth & Rec. for the summer. The Manager said in FY09 he is more optimistic and noted the Senior Center and Youth & Rec. received grant money to remain open. Mr. Kelleher said we are no where near being out of the woods, but GIC, safe to say any savings would benefit public safety and other departments. The Manager said his first priority is stability and what has been cut, to restore services and said right now we are stable, but winter and ¾ of the fiscal year left, and multiple contracts expired and will expire this year, may appear stable now but there are other issues to deal with. Mr. Kelleher said regarding the trash contract that he is opposed to trash fee or reduction in services. The Manager said he will try and FY08 is a tough year and FY09 will be a recovery year.

- said opening of schools was a good day and congratulated the School Department.


- said Founder’s Day was a phenomenal day and congratulated them.

Mr. Serino:
Thanked Donna Gould, Kathy Blasingame, and Emergency Management.
Mr. Horlick:
Thanked Donna Gould and her Committee and everyone there.


- received calls from Chestnut St. residents regarding bridge construction there is a pile of stone hard to see around and asked the Manager to call the job foreman and see if they can move the pile.


- Asked if can find out from the Chamber of Commerce and S.A.V.E. for candidates nights. The Chair said he has been in contact and it is being planned.


- said the schools will now receive the rental money from Ballard & Evans and asked about other locations for next year. The Manager said they have been receiving the rentals since it started at the Senior Center and Youth & Rec. Mr. Horlick asked if Fire could get 180 Main St. rental. The Manager said he thinks that has to go in the general fund.


- said regarding Howard St. that Town Meeting voting to do work and now the pipe is plugged up. Mr. Serino said there is a law suit involved and the Board shouldn’t be discussing it. Mr. Horlick asked if Town Counsel could look into it. The Manager said it is being handled by insurance counsel and have been advised not to discuss publicly. 

Citizen’s forum

Sean Fitzpatrick, 1 Adams Avenue, was present and said he had 2 requests on the agenda for “Carving for a Cure” Jimmy Fund fundraiser. The Chair said the Board voted to approve both his requests.


Mr. Kelleher moved to adjourn. Vote: 4-0.

Meeting adjourned at 9:06 PM.

Wendy Reed, Clerk

